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BERE FERRERS PARISH COUNCIL
At a meeting of the Open Spaces Committee held in the Council Chamber Bere Alston on Tuesday 7th February 2017.
Present  
                                
Cllr. R. Maycock

Chairman   

Cllr. H. Boot-Handford
Cllr. S. Munn
Cllr. P. Dennis

Cllr. D. Pengelly
Cllr. S. Hanson 

In Attendance. 
Cllr. B. Lamb and Cllr. M. Page-Bailey.
993. Apologies.
Apologies were received from Cllr. Leithall due to holidays.
994. Items of interest at the discretion of the Chairman. Note no action can be taken on 
        these.
1) Cllr. Pengelly posted a notice on Facebook which states that a Council up the line have passed 
a bylaw to allow Dog Warden to ask the people walking dogs if they have a poo bag, if the 
answer is no they can fine them £100.
995. Matters arising from the minutes of the 10th January and taken as read, to deal with 
        matters arising.
Matters Arising.
Minute – Cllr. Maycock stated that the tractor unit was again parked in the hall car park. Cllr. 

    Dennis has found out the name of the driver.
Minute 942(814) – Re the Avian Influenza and poultry at the allotments. Cllr. Munn reported that 
plot 3 at Bere Ferrers has not got the chicken pens covered. Letter advising that this be done as soon as possible to comply with DEFRA rules.
996.  Financial Statements.
The Clerk emailed the finance sheets to committee members.
Discussions took place on Recreation finance sheet.
Cllr. Hanson proposed acceptance, seconded by Cllr. Munn.
Discussions took place on the Cemetery finance sheet.
Cllr. Munn proposed acceptance, seconded by Cllr. Boot-Handford.
997. Report by Bere Alston Recreation Park Group.
With regards the old and new chains on the junior swings renewal of the chains was not quoted for only replacement seats.
Cllr. Pengelly confirmed that the junior swings have been lowered.
998. Discussions on the bark and fencing for the play area The Down.
The Clerk read the following quote from W.J. Wicks for replacement of the 7 rotten fence posts.
Removal of the old posts and concrete, also replacement of missing rails at a cost of £447.76p
It was agreed to seek more quotes.
Cllr. Pengelly had spoken with the committee regards what type of bark should be used and most of the prices he has obtained are approximately £2000, and explained that larger grain bark is more shock absorbent and drains better than the smaller variety. Cllr. Pengelly asked for more time to explore alternative bark, he also informed Council that they have £1,500 of the Tesco Grant dedicated specifically to bark.
Discussions took place and due to the ROSPA inspection coming up, it was proposed by Cllr. Maycock and seconded by Cllr. Hanson that Council go ahead and order the bark off of Mark, hire a mini digger to spread the bark and ask Mark if he would be able to help.
999. To discuss Football Club Agreement.
It was proposed that this be deferred until a further meeting on Tuesday 14th February.
1000. Referred from Full Council, Trip Hazard on boards around the bark areas refer to 
          EN1176.
Cllr. Lamb brought this up as there is a definite trip hazard between the old park wood chip and the new wet pour area. It was suggested that the Clerk ask ROSPA their views on the difference in height.
1001. To review agreement with Bere Ferrers Villagers and Bailment agreement.
Refer to next month.
1002. To Review Allotment Agreement.
This was emailed to all committee members, after discussions it was agreed to add to the notes on the agreement the following: - Livestock Holders Compliance with Government Directives –The Council will expect any livestock holders on the Allotments to comply with relevant government directives.
Cllr. Dennis proposed acceptance of the Allotment Agreement with the proposal addition, seconded by Cllr. Munn.
1003. Presentation by Cllr. Hanson on Green Burials.
Cllr. Hanson put the question: should we be enquiring of our parishioners if they wish to have a green burial.
1. What is a green burial?  
· Minimum environmental footprint of interment
· Promote fauna and flora
2. Is there a demand? 
· Open Spaces committee views?
· Public consultation (like Buckland Monachorum)?
3. Is it feasible in the parish? 
· Part of Cemetery, or separate dedicated plot? (Consecration required if latter?)
4. Administration?
· What is required, and who will do it?
· Licensing and authorisation? 
· Record keeping e.g. plot plans?
5. What should the “rules” be?
· Biodegradable coffin/shroud?
· Embalming prohibited? 
· Headstones allowed? (Location marker if not?)
· Flowers/trees/planting allowed? 
· Depth of burial?
· Access restrictions? 
· Funeral Director necessary?
· Non-religious ceremony allowed?
· What about non-biodegradable body parts? (e.g. artificial hips, pacemakers, amalgam fillings, other metal/plastic implants)
6. Next steps?
Further discussions took place.
Cllr. Hanson was asked to look into this and come up with some feasible ideas and viable options.
1004. Report on Road Safety mirror for the Allotments Bere Alston.
The clerk asked the workman to have a look at Mr. Shuttkacker’s hedge to see if it was deep enough to put a metal post and mount the mirror on a 4x4 wooden post. Cllr. Maycock felt we should double check with Mr. Shuttkacker.
Cllr. Maycock proposed go ahead with placing mirror once he has checked with Mr. Shuttkacker. 
1005. Routine safety inspection reports for the Parish Recreation and Play Parks.
Cllr. Munn Bere Ferrers - 1) Cycle Track has been started, more work is needed to get it back 




       into shape.




   2) There is Ivy growing over the old barn, Cllr. Musgrave has offered 




       to deal with it.
   3) Rust is creeping its way into all the metal work on the slides and      
       sea saw plus the little elephant.

A request has been put forward from Bere Ferrers Villagers Group to have the grass on the 
      football pitch cropped closer as it appears the youngsters are using this pitch more often for 
      their matches.
      The zip wire is undergoing repairs this is all in hand
      The fence posts are needing some attention especially the uprights. This again will be   
      funded from local funds.
Cllr. Hanson – report on Sarah Park play area –
      Latch on gate out of alignment.
            Very muddy if wet needs bark top up.
Cllr. Hanson –report on The Down play area-
3 posts rotted in fencing also 3 cross members missing.
Very muddy if wet, top up of bark chip needed soon, especially new play area.
Toddler swings (2) seats too high.
Junior swings (2) seats too high.
1006. To discuss the work required to make the entrance to the field on The Down better.
The Clerk to obtain quotes for the work to lay ground guards in the entrance of the field from the car park. Also to make good the entrance back into the car park with 803.
1007. Monthly Inspection of Allotments Bere Alston and Bere Ferrers.
Cllr. Munn – The Allotment Association would like to hire and work half an allotment at Bere Ferrers to be used for a BBQ site for all the allotment holders when they hold their summer BBQ. All members would like to contribute to this piece of ground by planting flowers and having a seating area. This was requested by the allotment holders as they would like to commemorate this spot to the late Maggie Cartwright. It would be tended and cared for by others on the allotment in appreciation for all she did.                                                                                                                                                                                                                         After discussions it was agreed to allow this but on the understanding that no concrete be laid on the plot and if DCC ask for the return of the allotment area we would have to give them up.
Cllr. Maycock – all allotments at Bere Alston look ok for this time of the year.
1008. To Review Committees Terms Of Reference.
Terms of Reference document was emailed to committee.
Cllr. Boot-Handford pointed out that nowhere did it mention looking after the Allotments.
It was agreed to put in another paragraph between 5 and 6 reading as follows:-
6. The Committee will be responsible for the management of both Bere Alston and Bere Ferrers Allotments.
1009. Proposals from Committee for agenda for next meeting.
1. Review BAUFC Annual Agreement
2. Discussions to be held regarding what work they wish to see done so as they can seek promotion into the South West Peninsula Football League Ltd.
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.30pm.
Signed this 28th day of February 2017.            
Chairman…………………………….

